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3. PROOF OF NOTICE

Jeff Patterson stated the First (60) Day Notice of this Annual Membership Meeting was mailed to each 
owner and posted on the lobby bulletin board on December 1st 2022. The Second (30) Day Notice was 
mailed to each owner and posted on the lobby bulletin board on January 1st 2023, as required by Florida 
Statutes 

Jeff Patterson reported 6 owners were present via Zoom, 38 owners attended in person and 30 
owners were represented by proxy, totaling 74. Therefore, the requirement for a quorum was met. 

4. APPROVE AND WAIVE READING OF MINUTES

Jeff Patterson asked for a motion to approve and waive reading of the prior annual meeting minutes 
from February 1, 2022. 

Motion was made by Rick Burkhart, seconded by Dr. Lee Konecke. 
Motion carried unanimously in favor to approve and waive reading of the February 1, 2022 minutes. 

5. REPORT OF MANAGER & OFFICERS

MANAGER - PAM CAREY

• I am happy to report the Board recently signed a contract with Condee Cooling to install a 2nd Gas
Pool Heater.

• I am asking owners that swim early mornings, to please step out of the pool once the pool company
arrives, so they may clean the pool/spa, otherwise it cannot be cleaned. They usually arrive between
7:30 - 8:30 on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays.

• Tentatively, Precision Window Cleaning will be on property the Week of February 13th to clean all
exterior windows, not sliders. If your unit has a screen, it must be removed by the owner from the
inside, otherwise it will not be cleaned.

PRESIDENT-JEFF PATTERSON 

The current paint warranty with Sherwin Williams is seven years which has now expired. We must be very 
vigilant in protecting our building. Exterior painting is one of the structural integrity components specified 
by the new Florida Statute. 

At the Building & Grounds Committee Meeting on January 17th 2023, discussions were brought up by 
many for a potential change in the building paint color. Interestingly enough, the current colors that we 
have now in the building are not the original colors. They have been changed over time. 

An email survey was sent out using an online PPG Paint simulator program (we d;d not have access to the 
Sherwin Williams application at that point) to obtain feedback from owners and determine if the majority 
preferred a darker or lighter paint color. The lighter colors received the highest amount of votes. We shared 
this information with our building paint representative from Sherwin Williams who provided us some 










